Meeting of the Camden Faculty Council **Minutes of the April 19, 2021 Meeting** WebEx meeting, 11:20 AM

Attending Chair: Julie Still

Attendees: Tim Knievel, Sam Rabinowitz, Chris Lim, Bonnie Jerome-Demilia, Perry Dane, Bernardo Hiraldo, Bruce Garrity, Paul More Jr.

Administration: Interim Chancellor Margaret Marsh, Provost Palis, Vice Chancellor Mike Sepanic, Vice Chancellor MaryBeth Daisey

Agenda

- 1. Call to Order
- 2. Approval of the minutes
- 3. Vice Chancellor MaryBeth Daisey- Student initiatives
- 4. Updates
- 5. Report by the Chancellor or other member of the administration Sr. Vice
- 6. PTL best practices resolution
- 7. Adjournment

--

1. Call to Order

Chair Julie Still called the meeting to order at 11:23 AM.

2. <u>Approval of the minutes from the February 15, 2021 meeting</u>
Motion to approve minutes of the Camden Faculty Council (CFC) from February 15, 2021 raised, seconded and approved unanimously.

3. Vice Chancellor MaryBeth Daisey discussed recent student initiatives

VC Daisey discussed the following:

- Jed Review self audit
- Mental health awareness and resources for students and recommendations
- Solicited faculty thoughts, support and feedback regarding placing resources and information on student syllabi
- Collecting a common list of resources from faculty and making it accessible to all faculty

VC Daisey will draft a syllabi template that will be sent out to faculty.

4. Updates

Julie discussed the following:

- Spring enrollment numbers received from VC Craig Westman
- The movement to form a council of councils collaboration among all campuses
 - o Council of councils meeting set for May 18th at 11am
 - o CFC agreed to join a Camden council of councils

The (CFC) and administration discussed the following:

- Mandatory student vaccinations
- Admittance and enrollment at NB and impact on Camden numbers
- SAT and ACTs not required this year

Julie will send out a doodle poll for meeting availability the week of May 10th.

5. Report by the Chancellor or other member of the administration

Chancellor Marsh discussed the following:

• New Chancellor will be announced soon

6. PTL best practices resolution

Perry initiated a discussion with the council about the following:

- Distributing resolution to the entire faculty
- Addressing PTL limitations with shared spaces in the Fall

The council will review the resolution to see if any changes are needed, then Julie will distribute the resolution before the Fall semester.

7. Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 12:20 PM

Next Meeting

Tentatively, week of May 10th
Minutes prepared and submitted by,
Celeste Williams
Secretary to the Camden Faculty Council (CFC)